August 11, 2014
Dear Parents and Community Members:

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) which provides key information on the 2013-2014 educational progress for the Monroe County Middle College.  The AER addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and state laws.  The school’s report contains information about student assessment, accountability and teacher quality.  If you have any questions about the AER, please contact Robert Krueger, Principal for assistance.

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following web site http://www.misd.k12.mi.us/departments/curriculum/middlecollege/ or you may review a copy in our main office.

The state has identified some schools with the status of Reward, Focus or Priority. A Reward school is one that is outperforming other schools in achievement, growth, or is performing better than other schools with a similar student population. A Focus school is one that has a large achievement gap in 30% of its student achievement scores. A Priority school is one whose achievement and growth is in the lowest 5% of all schools in the state.  The Monroe County Middle College has received a “Reward” status.
Dual enrollment is a major piece of the student experience at MCMC.  This leads to one key challenge and that is trying to align college classes to the material on standardized tests.  College classes lean to students becoming independent thinkers and learners, however, standardized tests often measure student mastery of a content area.  One example of this is our student success in the Reading component of the MME.  Reading was one MCMC’s lowest scores.  Even though our students are being quite successful in college classes that incorporate a lot of reading, college classes tend to be more writing focused; that is for a student to be able to express their mastery or understanding through written pieces and not simply responding to a reading passage.  While responding to material through written word helps students become more competent in the content it does lessen a student’s ability to simply respond to a written passage with multiple choice.  We understand the importance of the MME and will make changes accordingly, namely incorporating more reading in the classes which they take at the “high school” level as the students move on. 

It is important to note that the Monroe County Middle College has completed five full years of operation.  As a result, we have limited State student data to report.  Our 9th grade students take the Social Studies portion of the MEAP.  However, these scores are attributed to the middle school that the student attended, not to MCMC.  Also, we have had two cohorts of students take the Michigan Merit Exam (MME) and ACT.  

Monroe County Middle College is a public, secondary school option for students from Monroe or surrounding counties.  Our school is designed following an early college model and has grades Nine (9) through Thirteen (13).  Students at the Monroe County Middle College have the opportunity to receive a high school diploma and up to 60 transferable college credits and/or an Associate’s degree.  Nearly all of our students are interested in exploring Health Sciences and related careers.  To attend the Monroe County Middle College students must submit an application.  There is an equitable percentage of students from all nine (9) of the constituent districts.  

The MCMC just completed the School Improvement Plan for the 2014-2015 school year.  This plan is available for review.  If you would like to review the plan please contact Robert Krueger, Principal of MCMC.  The MCMC operates under the Monroe County ISD.  As a public school we are responsible for meeting the Michigan Merit Curriculum and/or Common Core State Standards if applicable.  These requirements can be accessed through the Michigan Department of Education website, www.michigan.gov/mde.  

Please see the accompanying PDF labeled “Student Performance for AER” for MCMC’s student aggregate performance.

As an early/middle college, dual enrollment makes up a large portion of our school.  During the 2012-2013 and 2013-3014 school years 175 unique students were dual enrolled.  This represents 75% of the student body. There were a total of 3777 college credits attempted and 3370 credits earned for an 89% success rate as defined as a letter grade of C or higher.  There were no college equivalent courses offered.   
As the Monroe County Middle College enters its sixth year of operation we are encouraged by our student’s performance.  We understand there is much work to be done and look forward to the challenge. 
Sincerely,
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Robert Krueger

MCMC Principal

